First Baptist Church of Waldorf

10045 Bunker Hill Road, Waldorf, Maryland 20603 (301) 645-6966/843-1641

Mr. Jerry Warder Warder & Associates, Inc. 8016 Old Alexandria Ferry Road Clinton, Maryland 20735

Dear Jerry:

We have just completed our first year in our new building and I wanted to write in order to thank you once again for the fine work you and your company have done for us. Not only are we enjoying our new office and classroom space, but visitors as well always give us very positive comments.

I want to thank you, Jerry, for your personal attention to our project during construction and for this past year as we have worked out a few bugs. Our committee has had confidence that our concerns would always be addressed and satisfied by you and your staff. In our discussions, all the people at your company have been helpful and have gone the extra mile to insure that we received the building we wanted.

As you know, cost was a major factor in our project. From the beginning, I felt as though we had good control over design and construction decisions affecting the final cost. Even with the extraordinarily bad weather, the project was finished essentially on budget. The integrity with which you have handled the financial side of our project has been a source of confidence and reassurance for us.

During the construction process our committee made significant changes to the design of the chapel as well as modifying the design of our building in some areas. You always were prompt and helpful in making the changes we requested.

In short, I look back on our project with a good feeling and a sense that we ended up with the best possible building thanks, in large part, to Warder and Associates.

May God bless you in all your labors on behalf of the churches that serve Him.

Sincerely,

Dr. Wayne R. Kempson

Pastor, First Baptist Church of Waldorf

Wayne R. Kenyan